Voicemail for Friday, September 11th, 2015
Good afternoon this is Bonnie Demmons, Principal of Harry Miller Middle School, with messages for Friday, September 11th. 
We have enjoyed meeting all of your children this week and despite the rain postponing our BYOBanana today we had a great week getting to know our students.  BYOBanana will be held next Friday, September 18th.
Each week we will send out our “Harry Miller Happenings” to inform you of the activities and events specifically in the coming week and also some that you can mark on your calendar for the future weeks.  We hope this helps in keeping you informed and you will find it attached to this voicemail/e-mail.
There is a survey that each school has available on the school websites. You can find this survey in the main tool bar at the top in the heading “Parent Survey”.  Clicking this will take you to a link for the ASD-S website Communication Survey. The District is collecting data on the preference of families in terms of means of communication: Twitter, letters, Facebook, e-mail, etc.  I have included the link to our website below in this e-mail or you can Google “Harry Miller Middle School”.
http://web1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-S/1929/Pages/default.aspx
A reminder to students wishing to participate in our Breakfast Club forms can be returned to their homeroom teachers.  Breakfast is in the Resource room each morning at 8:05. 
We thank you for your patience as we continue to resolve bussing issues this week.  We are also trying to improve traffic flow around the school each morning and at the end of the day.  In order to do this we need your assistance. If you drive your child to school in the morning, we would ask that you drop off your child as soon as you are next to the sidewalk area.  This allows the traffic to continue moving and allows buses not to be held up in the round about area.  They need to proceed to their next scheduled run and we would like them to be prompt in arriving here at school as well. One option to avoid this traffic tie up is to drop off your child at the path on Scott Avenue.  We have many families that use this option and it is very convenient. In the winter months, the path is maintained and shoveled out.  If you pick up your child at the end of the day, we would also encourage use of the path or park by the side/front of the Rothesay arena.  This enables you to exit before the buses as you cannot pass the buses once they are parked, nor can you drive the opposite direction out of the roundabout area – it is one way only. Once again we thank you for your assistance with this. 
A reminder to families that if you have not yet returned your child’s student information form, we would greatly appreciate those being returned on Monday.  We need this information in order to contact you in an emergency situation and also we require the medical details as soon as possible.  If your child has a medical condition we need to follow up with you and have an “Extreme Allergy Management and Emergency Plan”, or “Essential Services and Emergency Plan” completed by you. Thank you for your assistance in getting these returned to us at your earliest convenience. 
Our Open House-PSSC information session for families will be held on Thursday, September 24th at 6 p.m.  Our first PSSC meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 7th at 6 p.m. in our school library. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We are looking for library volunteers for a noon hour each week, and also volunteers for our book fair in November.  Also there are other opportunities to assist in our upcoming Magazine Campaign fundraiser, Renaissance/Leadership group, Home and School, and other sports, groups/activities.  If you are able to assist us in any way please feel free to contact the school at 849-5515 or contact me by e-mail at bonita.demmons@nbed.nb.ca
Thank you so much for your assistance and we look forward to week 2!  Have a great weekend. 







